

FEBRUARY MEETING

DATE; February 9, 1978
PLACE; Trident Jr..High-Anaheim
6;30

FEBRUARY CALENDAR

Feb. 4 & 5*Annual El Cajon Swap Meet

Feb..9 Regular Meeting 7;30
Pot Luck at 6;30 See
Larry Boef's Article

Feb..12 *Tour to Claremont-Upland
Airport for Antique Plane
Fly-in

Feb. 14 Hi, Honey!

Feb. 23 Board Meeting at Livingston's

Feb. 26 *Tour to the Princess .
Louise for Brunch

*; MILEAGE TOURS

FUTURE EVENTS

Mar..12 Pancake Breakfast and Gymkhanna at Hart Park

April 14-16 Lake Havasau City Tour

THANK YOU:

Thanks go to the McNabbs and Morgans for supplying the cookies at the Jan. meeting, many thanks Myrna and Dianne!

首首首首首首首首首首首首

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE-Feb..1978 by Matt Plotkin-President 962-2117

Dues are payable now -and must be in by the February Meeting if you want your name in the Roster. There are a lot of fun activities planned, so pay your money and get in on the fun.

The turnout for the Jan. 29th Poker Run was really good. There were 24 Model A's and 3 non-A's.. The only problem encountered was that we found out that some school teachers never did learn to count past one. And making a left turn

Presidents Message Contd.

at the First stop sign instead of the Second stop sign can really lead to some difficulties. Ask the Berbiars how they felt being locked up behind a gate on someones private property? In spite of that one "minor" error-the rest of the run was terrific---good weather, great scenery and interesting roads, minimum car troubles, prizes, and the usual good fun of a Model A tour and the talking about it around pizza and beer. Thanks Tom Schenk for a fun day.

Summer Bowling League sign-ups will begin soon. Jim Marsh "volunteered to ahndle the sign-ups this year. See him to get your name on the list for a one-evening-a-week-funtime-handicap-bowling league.

A committee has been formed to revise the existing tour rules. We hope to have this done and presente to the general membership very quickly. I would like to thank Larry Conkol, Jim Douglass, Glenn Johnson and Rak Krist for giving their time and helping with this Committee.

The Progressive Dinner is tentatively scheduled for August 12th.. We do need someone to help organize this activity. If you are interested, please contact Tom Schenk or myself.

Wear your name badges to meetingsplease!!! For those of us who
can't remember names - it is nice
to know who we are talking to.
Some clubs have a small fine for
members who don't wear their badges
to meetings. Wouldn't that be
interesting to try at our meetings?
Irene Sharpe has the name badges
for sale for a very nominal fee.
See her if you don't have one--or
lost yours.

Thanks to Dick McNabb and the sup port of everyone who purchased raffle tickets for the Roadster for the National Meet. All 100 tickets were sold.

Contd. Next page

Presidents message -- Contd.

Feb. Board Meeting Contd..

Don't forget to get those dues paid.. Virgil Stockard will be glad to take your money. And get your cars ready for a long, fun tour season.

FEBRUARY BOARD MEETING

The monthly Board meeting met Thursday, January 26 at the home of Tom and Arlene Schenk. The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by president Matt Plotkin.

The minutes of the December meeting were read by the Secretary and approved as submitted. The Treasurer's Report was given by Virgil Stockard and accepted.

Actvities Chairman, Tom Schenk, reported on some of the major actvities that have been set for the upcoming months.

Jan.29 Poker Run Feb. 12 Claremont Tour Mar. 12 Pancake Breakfast Apr. 14/16 Lake Havasu Tour 7 Wine Tour May May 14 All Fords Gymkhana June Camp Out Aug. 12 Progressive Dinner Halloween Masque-Christmas Party October December

Flans for other activities are in process and will be announced later. Consideration is being given to changing the date of the Camp Out. Traditionally the Camp Out has been on Father's Day weekend, but it has been suggested that it be held the weekend prior to Father's Day. The question is to be brought up at the General Meeting for discussion and approval. The suggested location of the Camp Out is Lilac Oaks, which is where it was held last year.

Bev Marsh, who is Chairing the Christmas Party, reported on the party plans and recomminded having the party this year at the Anaheim Bowl on December 16th. Details of the plans will be presented at the February General Meeting for discussion and approval.

President Matt Plotkin feels that this may be an appropriate time to review the By-Laws for any revisions

or up-dating that may seem in order. Jim Douglass has a copy of preliminary work that had been started but not completed. This marked-up copy will be studied to determine what may need updating, and then be submitted to the General membership..

President Plotkin also suggested that consideration be given to up-dating the Club's Tour Rules. Some rules may be either obsolete or do not meet present needs. President Plotkin recommended that a committee of past Activity Chair men meet and suggest the revisions and updating they feel is needed.

In line with updating our rules, President Plotkin recommended that our procedures for providing new members with Club information revert to the Club's initial procedure which provided only welcoming information to porspective members and full Club information only when the actually became members.

To encourage greater familiarity with members' names and identify, it was suggested that there be a 25¢ fine for Club members not wearing a name tag at all events.

It was felt that there should be more publicity of Club events in various publications. Responsibility for this was given to the Secretary.

The next Board meeting will be at the home of Mary and Mike Livingston on February 23.. There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Mary M. Livingston, Secretary

"Your A's Actvities" by Tom Schenk 637-9599

Nell, the Poker Run for '78 is history and I hope all went well. It sure kills two weekends to organize but it was fun trying to locate Farah Faucett's place!

Also last month saw 35 people (inclu-Amneus. Bill has a Model A and an ding kids) attend the ice-skating Overland. At the seminar we will party at Glacier Falls. (That Larry formulate at step by step proced-Boef can sure skate). and 13 couples attended Rick & Louise's Housewarm-the Model A. What do you do first so that you don't lose parts and

Feb. will be a very busy month with three tours: The first tour is to San Diego and the annual El Cajon Swap Meet on Feb. 4&5.. On Feb. 12, we will meet at the Parasol Restaurant for breakfast at 9:00 and leave the Orange Mall, (that's where the restaurant is) at 10:00 for a tour to the Claremont-Ontario Airport ... Lane Leonard has a hangar full of old cars, planes etc., plus approx.. 12 antiques will be flying in that Should be fun, bring your lunch or buy it at the airport. No smoking is allowed at the Hangar (remember those planes are cloth covered!) That's Breakfast at 9:00 and the tour will leave at 10:00.

On Feb. 26, we will tour to Terminal Island for a Sunday Brunch at the famous Princess Louise Restaurant. Prices are \$4.75 for adults and \$2.95 for children. I will need to know if you are going at the Feb. meeting so I can make reservations.

Please remember our big Spring event is next month, our Annual Pancake Breakfast and Gymkhana to be held at Hart Park & Town & Country in Orange on March 12., Tell your friends!

TECHNICAL TATTER by Larry Boef

This month os Pot Luck Dinner, starting at 6:30 p.m. at Trident Jr. High School on Feb 9th, preceding the monthly meeting. If your last name begins with A-M please bring a main dish to geed eight plus a salad or vegetable, N-Z should bring a main dish to feed eight plus a desert. The Club will provide rolls butter, coffee and punch. Bring your own table service.

Our seminar for February will be at the home of our new member Bill Amneus. Bill has a Model A and an Overland. At the seminar we will formulate at step by step procedure for taking apart and restoring the Model A. What do you do first so that you don't lose parts and make costly mistakes? We will have several experts who have done complete restorations to help us and answer questions. Bills address is 12102 Country Lane in Tustin. Nearest cross streets are Redhill & Skyline. Bills Phone if you get lost is 832-4754. Time is 7:30 p.m. Friday, February 10th.

If you can't join us at the seminar the tip for the month is before going on tour adjust your points at .016 and lubricate the distributor cam with a small dab of Vasaline. This will prevent wear on the fibre block that opens & closes the points. Thusly your points will maintain their correct setting for many miles and eliminate that embarrasing back firing and loss of power that occurs when the point setting gets too close.

IN ORDER TO GET YOUR NAME ON THE NEW ROSTER AND TO GET THE DISTRIBUTOR SENT TO YOU, YOU MUST PAY YOUR DUES BY THE NEXT MEETING, FEBRUARY 9. 1978

WANT ADS

NEED: Very Good 1931 Radiator Shell or where to have mine welded Bob Weeks 998-5574

For Sale: 4 Fenders '31 Roadsterall need work

- 1 Radiator-one leak backside
- 2 Headlites-complete- Fair Cond.
- 1 Spot Lite- New Chrome
- 1 Rear Vision Mirror from 4 door with bracket, like new
- 1 Set wind wing brackets-new
 2 Head lite-seal beam adapters, new
 C.J. Slawson 213/431-8961

FOR SALE: Pop out ignition switch Model A horn--16' Kelsey Hays Wheels

NANTED: 2 Front break drums, 1931 water pump housing with cast part number. Dennis Griffen 894-7661

WANTED: Dome lite '31 Coupe, side Mount bracket. FOR SALE: Front fenders-Pair -Tour Type -- never will be show fenders Steve Sebastuan 998-0723 WANTED: Exaust manifold--Good or bad Herb Hester 540-2491 Trans tower assembly Kevin Vidal 847-1164

FOR SALE: 1955 Chevy Station Nagon 3/4 New Tires, newly rebuilt 283 engine- Good body--3 Speed over-Drive \$700.00 or best offer ____540-3593

FOR SALE: 1930 Coupe Body, some lower panel rust out-Make offer Bob Hooker 996-0794

NANTED: Front seat for '30 Coupe & all mounting hardware.

Robert Skillman---893-3493

FOR SALE: Model A engines & engine parts -- Have blocks for most years LARRY BOEF 1-597-2120 or997-1000 FOR SALE: 1929 4 Door--Very nice-

WANTED: Seat adjusting mechanism for 1931 Sport Coup---Joe Grammatico 714/897-2221

FOR SALE: 2 H P Compressor, 220Volt or 110 Volt (will work either way) Hoses included --- Make offer ? Chuck Williams 836-7057

SPECIAL NOTICE ---- IN ORDER TO GET YOUR NAME ON THE NEW ROSTER AND TO GET THE DISTRI-BUTOR SENT TO YOU. YOU MUST PAY YOUR DUES BY THE NEXT MEETING, Feb. 9th- 1978----

WHAT KIND OF MEMBER ARE YOU?

Are you an active member, The kind that would be missed? Or, are you just contented, That your name is on the list?

Do you attend the "A" events, And mingle with the flock? Or, do you stay at home, And, criticize and squack?

Do you take an active part, to help the work alon?? Or, are you satisfied to only "Just Belong"?

Do you do your part, with your hand upon the "stick"? Or, do you leave your work to others, Then talk about the "Click"?

Think this over, Brother Member, You know "right" from "wrong". Are you an active member. Or, do you "Just Belong"?

The above article was taken from the Paradise Valley Paper -- " The Steering Column" and written by JOE CROUCH Nice Thoughts Joe, and Thanks!!!!

		<u> </u>				
	000	202 Kows Swapping	11	<u>-</u>	120	
	1 / Y	M	10	1	74	
	A V	N	1978 T HUELTIM	91	BOHRY BOHRY MEET.	
	せかん		00		M M	
	1 W L		6	Ca	N	00
			0	u	20	T T
			Sector of the se	A LIRPORT TOUR	61	Princes Louis Brunc